
Dear Sir/Madame  
 
My name is Gareth Sizer, the head of the sound department at Mamma Mia! London.  
 
Having read BEIRG’s response to the future use of the 700Mhz band I whole heartedly support their 
claims. 
 
We at Mamma Mia! Currently use 16 frequencies within the 700Mhz Band and another 8 in channel 
48 which borders the proposed 694Mhz cut off. To move these frequencies elsewhere would have 
massive implementations for us.  
 
To quote the report “In any production uninterrupted audio is critical. Consequently, any 
interference that causes a wireless audio failure has severe repercussions for both the production 
and the audience alike”   
 
It is imperative for us to have a “clean” audio for our show and to move into a world where there 
seems to be uncertainty as to whether we can provide this to our audiences is very worrying. 
 
We all hope as an industry that you all take on the advice given by BEIRG before making any 
decisions. 
 
Many thanks for your time. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Gareth Sizer 
 
Head of Sound Department 
Mamma Mia! London 
Novello Theatre 
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